Universal Meter Identification








Background


As stated in the MDCS document, section V.B.2.f(i), we need a standard for numbering meters:


In order to promote effective transitions and interchangeability of meters between ESPs and UDCs, it is proposed that a state-wide standard for numbering meters be developed.  Another option might be for manufacturers to develop a simple method of replacing meter numbers on their in-service meters. 			                   


It is proposed that the manufacturer’s meter serial numbers be adopted as the standard and that manufacturers implement a program to prevent duplicate meter serial numbers across the industry.  Our recommendation would be to use the AEP manufacturer code as a prefix to the meter serial number.  Provided by PacificCorp.  





One of the tasks of the universal identifier workshop is to follow up on this recommendation.








Why Do We Need a Standard?


There are several reasons for having a standard way of identifying a meter including:


To support system transactions.  When one participant tells another that a meter has been changed out, it is important for the two parties to have a common way of identifying the meter.  If a participant asks for meter testing data for a meter, the key reference for this information is the meter number, which again means that there should be a common way of identifying the meter.


Unless we choose a common meter numbering scheme, there is no guarantee that current or future market participants will be able to store other participants’ meter numbers in their systems.  This would put additional burden on all parties.


All participants that ever visit a meter need to be able to match the identity of the meter to a record in their system.  This is often used as a verification that the field person is in fact at the right “node ID”.  Both the meter number and the labeling practices need to be standardized.


In order to track a physical meter for liability reasons, it is important that the key identification for the meter not change.  If we stay with three or more meter numbering schemes, and a meter has to be re-badged when it moves between territories, we lose some capability to track that meter.


In order to reliably track meter ownership changes, we need a common way of identifying the meter.


If a common numbering scheme is not adopted, this puts additional burden on ESPs and Metering Agents in that they have to handle UDC territory specific meter number assignment and labeling schemes.  This ultimately results in increased meter inventory levels or longer response times to direct access requests, both of which negatively affect the market.


If a common 
